
his sisters Michelle Grelle and 
Tamera Arranaga and husband 
Jessie of  San Angelo, and 
brother Matthew Mida and wife 
Shanna of  Bonham.

An honorary police memorial 
service was held at Johnson’s 
Funeral Home on Wednesday, 
April 20, 2016, at 2 pm.

The family would like to thank 
all those who have supported 
Steve and our family during his 
life and courageous battle with 
cancer including: Dr. Mark 
DeLeon of  Fredericksburg, Dr. 
Lindy Rachael of  
Fredericksburg, Dr. Anthony 
Tolcher of  San Antonio, Dr. 
Joseph Karam of  San Antonio 
and staff  for all of  their 
dedicated and compassionate 
care.

In lieu of  flowers, Steve 
requested that contributions can 
be made to the Colon Cancer 
Coalition in honor of  Steven 
Mida.

Family and friends may express 
condolences and sign the online 
guest book at www.johnsons-
funeralhome.
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Steven Alan Mida, of  Robert 
Lee, Texas, passed away at his 
home on Saturday, April 16, 
2016,at the age of  58. He was 
born in Del Rio, Texas, on 
February 25, 1958,to Roland 
and Daisy Mida. Steve 
graduated from Del Rio High 
School and received his BS from 
Midwest University in 2004.

He married Rhonda Mida on 
January 13, 1991, in San 
Angelo, Texas. Steve had a 
career in law enforcement for 
24 years with the San Angelo 
Police Department and was a 
rancher for over twenty years.

He had a passion for flying his 
airplane, fishing, and spending 
time with his grandkids.

He is survived by his wife, 
Rhonda Mida of  Robert Lee; 
father, Roland Mida of  San 
Angelo; his daughters Megan 
Mida of  San Antonio and 
Whitney Koch and husband 
Kevin of  Fredericksburg; his 
stepson Jeff  Markee and wife 
Andi of  San Angelo, and 
stepdaughter Chirsty Markee of  
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma; 
grandchildren Easton Koch, 
McKenzie Koch, and Luca 
Britto.  He is also survived by 

The Coke County Retired 
Teachers Association met on 
Monday, April 18, for the 
regular monthly noon meeting 
and pot luck lunch at the First 
Baptist Church in Bronte.

Following the meal, a short 
business meeting was held.  The 
legislative chairman urged 
members to stay in contact with 
their representatives regarding 
the upcoming health care 
discussions and to stay tuned for 
the Windfall results.

Members are reminded that 
paying dues by May deadline will 
be greatly appreciated.  CCRTA 
dues include $5 local and $35 
TRTA.  A combined check for 
both can be mailed to Charlotte 
Jackson at 402 CR 390, Wingate, 
TX 79566.  TRTA dues assure 
representation in Austin as well as 
a list of  companies who honor 
discounts for retired school 
personnel.  Local dues provide 
books for elementary schools, 
memorials, donations to 
graduation events, a yearbook, 
and supplies for CCRTA 
luncheons.

Members attending were Leva 
Self, Paul and Kay Gothard, 
Merle Kelson, Janet and Lee 
Wommack, Charlotte Jackson, 
Mary Lahon, Sheri Millican, 
Cristie Bagwell, Kathy 
McCown, Bill Hood, Glenda 
Willis, Jerita Taylor, Susan 
Fincher, Brenda Hines, Beth 
Prather, Gerald Sandusky, and 
Ann Hamilton.

The last meeting of  the year 
will be held on May 16, at the 
First Baptist Church in Bronte for 
a business meeting and potluck 
meal.  All retired or retiring school 
personnel are encouraged to join in.

For our Bronte 
customers’ 

convenience, 
there is a

Drop Box at
Shirley’s Place

(formerly the blouse factory)

in Bronte.

Diane Hefner was presented with the Vision 
with a Purpose Heart Worker of  the Month award by Debbie 
Childers at a recent meeting.  Photo courtesy of  Leta Caston.


